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Friday 12th July 2024 

We were bursting with pride this 
week when Year Six took to the 
stage to present “Lion King.”  

You can see photographs of our 
two fabulous productions on the 

next few pages. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


“Lion King” is one of the most 
challenging shows we have 

staged at Sydenham.  It contains 
lots of songs, dance routines and 
dialogue which mean teamwork  
and organisation are necessary. 

Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, Play and Culture 



Pupils worked hard in 
their rehearsals and also 

created fantastic      
costumes, masks and 

props. 



The children relished the       
challenge of performing and the    
energy and enthusiasm on stage 

was outstanding. 



Everyone, from the performers to the 
stage hands, worked together to tell 
the story of Simba the lion club who 
learns to face his fears and be the 

best that he can. 



Parents, carers and staff thoroughly 
enjoyed each show and we want to 
say a HUGE well done to all of our 

fantastic Year Six pupils. 



Pupils moved up a 
year group and met 

their new teachers on 
Wednesday.  

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of  Education 



Children enjoyed completing growth 
mindset activities and maths challenges.  
They also had fun sharing their special 

qualities with their new teachers. 



It was lovely meeting 
our new Reception   

pupils on Tuesday at 
Stay and Play. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of  Education 



All the children came into Reception 
with confidence and enjoyed playing 
indoors and outside. We can’t wait 

for  everyone to start in  September. 



Year Two have been reading 
“The Lighthouse Keeper’s 

Lunch.”  In the story,    
naughty seagulls steal Mr 

Grinling’s lunch,  forcing his 
wife to come up with a plan 
to outwit them.  In  order to 

deter the seagulls, Mrs     
Grinling puts mustard     

sandwiches in the picnic 
lunch, forcing the birds to 
steal from the fishermen     

instead. 

In class, pupils made their own     
mustard sandwiches and then bravely 
tasted them.  They really didn’t taste 
very nice!  No wonder the seagulls       

preferred eating fish. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are very sad to be saying goodbye to Associate Headteacher, Miss Lucy  
Challand, at the end of this academic year.  Miss Challand is moving to a 
school in Stratford where she will be the Early Years Lead.  Part of this exciting 
role involves opening a brand new pre-school for pupils aged 3 –4 years. 

Miss Challand has worked at Sydenham for the past eleven years.  She has 
been an outstanding  infant teacher and an amazing Associate Head, leading 
on areas of school such as the English curriculum,  the induction and training of 
early career teachers and provision for pupils with social, emotional and mental 
health difficulties.   

Miss Challand is well known for her patience, kindness and hard work and we 
are really going to miss her.  We wish her all the best and hope that she keeps 
in touch with her friends at Sydenham.  Thank you for everything, Miss      
Challand! 

















 

Monday 15th July Y6 silent disco. 

Tuesday 16th July Y6 visit to Leicester Outdoor Pursuits Centre. 

Wednesday 17th—Thursday 
18th July 

Y5 Kip in a Ship residential visit. 

Friday 19th July Toy Day—please don’t allow your child to bring in        
electronic toys or anything of special value.  We             
recommend toys that can be shared such as board games. 

Break up on Friday 19th July for the Summer holiday. 

School is closed for In-Service Teacher Training (INSET) on      

                     Monday 2nd September and Tuesday 3rd September 2024. 

Pupils return to school on Wednesday 4th September 2024 
 


